Brief for Lead Member Meeting - 16th February 2004

Oaklands Road/ South Radford Street area, Kersal

Traffic Calming Proposals

Development Services have been approached by ‘New Deal for Communities’ who as you are aware are working in Kersal, improving the housing stock in the area whilst at the same time making improvements to the environment including the highway network.

They have commissioned Development Services to draw up a scheme to treat an area adjacent to Littleton Road in Kersal, the majority of which is already traffic calmed, and under the remit of environmental improvements a suggestion to introduce traffic calming onto Oaklands Road and South Radford Street has been proposed. This area was put forward following ‘New Deal’ consulting with community police representatives and other local stakeholders to determine areas of local concern and in road safety terms it would also complete the traffic calming for the estate, as well as ensuring that vehicles using Oaklands Road as a ‘rat run’ between Litttleton Road and Moor Lane moderate their speed accordingly.

Having inspected the accident records for the latest 3 years they have revealed that 6 slight injury accidents have been recorded in this area. A more extensive search of the Kersal ‘New Deal’ area reveals only one other area of with a comparable number of accidents, along Langley Road South, however as the extent of the ‘New Deal’ area overlaps slightly with other neighbouring wards this site actually falls in the Pendleton ward. It is therefore, already planned for this location to be targeted for treatment under the Neighbourhood Road Safety Initiative.

Consultation has taken place with residents of the area as well as the emergency services and a final design has been approved. It is therefore, recommended that the scheme to introduce traffic calming on Oaklands Road and South Radford Street be approved for implementation, funding to be provided entirely by ‘New Deal for Communities’ from their 2003/04 allocation.

